
  
 
 

June 16, 2006 
 
 
VIA HAND DELIVERY & ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
Luly E. Massaro, Commission Clerk 
Rhode Island Public Utilities Commission 
89 Jefferson Boulevard 
Warwick, RI   02888 
 
RE:  Docket 3739 - The Narragansett Electric Company Standard Offer Filing  
  
Dear Ms. Massaro: 
 

The Narragansett Electric Company, d/b/a National Grid (the "Company") has reviewed the 
memorandum submitted by the Division to the Commission today and wishes to provide the 
following comments. 
 
 The Company understands that the question regarding whether to lower the standard offer 
rate at this time is a difficult one.  The Division has provided a rational basis for doing so.  In 
particular, it is reasonable to consider lowering the rate in two steps, rather than one.  This is 
especially important in light of the coming hurricane season and predictions of further storms.   
 
 Notwithstanding the Division’s reasoning, however, the Company would prefer to wait 
until September 1 to make any changes to the standard offer rate.  The Commission’s trigger of $23 
million for a rate change has still not been met.  The projected over-recovery through the end of 
June, using the latest index figures, is $14.1 million.  The projections still show the reconciliation 
balance below the trigger as of the end of August.  As the Company stated in its last standard offer 
reconciliation report, the fuel markets remain volatile.   Thus, the Company recommends retaining 
rate stability and lowering the rate when the numbers approach the Commission’s trigger with 
more certainty. 
 
 Having stated this, however, the Company has no strong objection to the Division’s 
proposal.  This issue is very much a policy determination by the Commission and the Company is 
prepared to act in accordance with the Commission’s direction on this question.      
 
        Sincerely, 

 
        Laura S. Olton 
 
cc: Docket 3706 Service List  
 

Laura S. Olton 
General Counsel 
Ocean State Division 

280 Melrose Street, Providence, RI  02907 
T: 401-784-7667 � F: 401-784-4321 � laura.olton@us.ngrid.com �  www.nationalgrid.com 
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